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1.1. For 2006/07 Ofgem asked each DNO to provide in addition to the specified information normally reported under SLC49 all those records which entered their systems but they had not classified as falling under any of the categories of specified information.  Examples of such records include: incidents on meters; incidents on time-switches; incidents on cut-outs; alarms; duplicate records.
1.2. From the information on non-reportable incidents provided Ofgem selected a sample of 50 incidents for each licensee.  The 50 non-reportable incidents were then audited during the main interruptions audits carried out by British Power International, Mott MacDonald and Ofgem during May and June 2007.

1.3. As set out in the Appendix K (Audit Report for the SSE-SEPD “Southern” Licensed Area) of the “Quality of Service Incentive Scheme Audit of Interruptions Reporting 2006/07 Final Report” Southern passed all the accuracy thresholds for the audit of reportable incidents.

1.4. During the course of auditing the non-reportable sample for Southern, one of the 50 incidents was found to have been incorrectly classified as “deleted – not required” and as such had not been reported as part of the main interruptions reporting return.  This incident was the only HV incident in the non-reportable sample.  
1.5. Southern, in their pre-audit preparation encountered the reportable incident and carried out their own audit of a further 277 HV non-reportable incidents, covering the start (April, May and June) and end (February and March) of the reporting year.  Immediately after the audit visit they reviewed an additional 83 non-reported HV incidents and these audits found a further two incidents which should have been reported.
1.6. Following on from their internal audit of non-reportable incidents Southern instigated a number of improvements to their processes which were intended to prevent a recurrence.  These improvements were reviewed and discussed at the audit visit on the 14th and 15th of May 2007.
1.7. As a result of finding a reportable non-reportable incident Ofgem committed to conducting a further audit of Southern’s non-reportable incidents.  Ofgem sampled a further 100 incidents out of the 1079 non-reportable HV records reported to Ofgem in April 2007 and provided this sample to Southern on the 16th August 2007.  Ofgem also provided a supplementary sample in case any reportable incidents were uncovered.
1.8. On the 21st August 2007 Ofgem carried out an audit of the full sample of 100 HV non-reportable incidents.  By the time of this audit Southern had internally audited all of their HV non-reportable incidents for 2006/07.  Ofgem uncovered no reportable incidents within the sample it had selected.  At the audit Southern discussed with Ofgem the outcome of their most recent internal audit and the following day provided the full details of all the incidents which had been incorrectly classified as HV non-reportable.  The CI and CML for these incidents, totalling 0.004 and 0.009 respectively will be added to Southern’s 2006/07 performance figures.

1.9. Given the successful outcome of the follow-up audit, the process improvements introduced by SSE and the full incident information provided on the previously HV non-reportable incidents, Ofgem is satisfied that no further action is required. 
Created 30/08/2007 09:34
Modified 31/08/2007 16:22
1 of 1
1 of 1

